
CITY OF HAMILTON 

MOTION 

Council Date: April 27, 2016 

 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR  S. MERULLA..……………………..………….. 
 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR………………………………………………… 
 
Urging the Provincial Government to Ban All Door-To-Door Sales in the Home 
Services Sector 
 
WHEREAS the Provincial Government implemented the Stronger Protection for Ontario 
Consumers Act in April 2015 to address, among other things, aggressive and 
misleading door-to-door sales tactics; 
 
WHEREAS Ontarians over the last twelve months continue to experience unsolicited, 
aggressive and misleading sales tactics at their door from companies seeking to sell 
home energy products, despite this provincial legislation; 
 
WHEREAS the door to door agents acting on behalf of these companies misrepresent 
their purpose and/or identity, often posing as utility inspectors and government agents 
needing to gain access to the homes of Ontarians; 
 
WHEREAS people across Ontario, and in particular Hamilton residents, have been 
targeted by these door to door misrepresentations and misleading sales tactics; 
 
WHEREAS one such company has been recently charged with 142 breaches of the 
Consumer Protection Act due to this fraudulent and misleading sales conduct, previous 
attempts by the Province to protect Ontarians have failed; and 
 
WHEREAS the province has implemented a ban on door-to-door sales for electricity 
and natural gas contracts by passing the Strengthening Consumer Protection and 
Electricity System Oversight Act, 2015;  
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 

a) That the City of Hamilton, urge the Provincial Government to ban all door-to-door 
sales in the home services sector (more specifically the sale or lease of HVAC 
equipment, water heaters, water filtration systems and other related home energy 
products and services by door-to-door sales agents) as soon as possible, and 
before the Spring session of the Ontario Legislature concludes; 



b) That staff be directed to: 
(i) Issue an Alert via News Release and other forms of communication to 

Hamilton residents to warn them about ongoing door-to-door sales 
activities; 

(ii) Encourage Hamilton residents to sign the online petition at 
Change.org; and 

(iii) Encourage other  municipalities to join with Hamilton  in calling on the 
province to act; and 

 
c) That staff be authorized and directed to do all things necessary to give effect to 

this resolution.  
 

 

 

 

 


